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OUR MISSION
By providing an environment 
where learning opportunities 
take place and community 
relationships are enriched, 
the Sudie A. Fulford 
Community Learning Center 
will develop individual 
capacity and improve the 
quality of life for Swainsboro 
and Emanuel County.

Phone: 478.289.2464
Fax: 478.289.2465
Email: jdschwabe@ega.edu
Normal Hours of Operation
Monday - Friday: 8 a.m. – 5 p.m.
Other times by appointmentat East Georgia State College

October 1, 2, 3, 4---Swainsboro Primary 1st Grade Planetarium Visits
October 2, 9, 16, 23, 30---EGSC/Area Scholastic Chess Club
October 8---Glad Garden Club Meeting
October 2, 4, 16, 18, 23, 25, 30---Bobcat Buddies Program
October 11---MMGYSTC Board of Director Meeting
                       Gov. David Emanuel-Adam Brinson DAR Meeting
October 13---Kiwanis Division Council Meeting
October 17---Region 2 Dept. of Behavioral Health & Developmental 
Disabilities Meeting 

October 18---Fire & Emergency Services Administration Advisory 
Council Meeting
Emanuel County Family Connection Collaborative Meeting
October 19---Emanuel County Family Connection Collaborative 
Meeting
October 22-25---SAT Math Review
October 23---Phi Theta Kappa Induction Ceremony
October 25---EGSC Staff Leadership Development Meeting
October 27---EGSC College Invitational Chess Tournament

UPCOMING EVENTS

Message From The Director
Fall has arrived, and we have a busy October!  Our Fall SAT review sessions are 
scheduled this month, the Tuesday night Chess Club meetings continue, numer-
ous planetarium visitations are scheduled, and we hope you’ll mark your calen-
dar for our 8th Annual Family Astronomy Night scheduled for November 1. We 
have a variety of exciting activities planned for this popular annual event.

All of these activities enable the Center to function as an interactive and vibrant 
hub of the community, and we remain dedicated to our goals of education, civic 
engagement, and hospitality.

	 	 I hope to see you soon at the Center!

At its September meeting, the Fulford Advisory Board wel-
comed Monica Pace as its newest member.  Monica currently 
serves as counselor at Swainsboro High School.  Working with 
young people has always been a deep passion of hers.  Monica 
has much experience in the area of social services and has served 
as a Therapeutic Foster Care Provider and a Mental Health and 
Substance Abuse Counselor.  In addition to her counseling re-
sponsibilities, Monica serves as head coach of the Swainsboro 
High basketball cheerleaders.

Monica brings a wealth of experience to the board and will be 
a tremendous asset.  Welcome, Monica, and thank you for your 
service to the Board!

OUR GOALS
Education
Civic Engagement
Hospitality

FULFORD 
ADVISORY 

BOARD
L to R, Standing:  Kenny 
Griffin, Monica Pace, Toni 
Terwilliger, Darlene Dickens, 
Syvetta Young, Courtney Join-
er, Dr. Alan Brasher

L to R, Seated:  Jean Schwabe, 
Ada Lee Correll, Sharon 
Weatherford

WELCOME NEW EGSC STUDENT WORKER! 
We are very pleased to welcome Carley Stapleton to the Ful-
ford Center! Carley recently joined the Fulford Center team as 
a work study student. Carley graduated from Johnson County 
High School and is currently a sophomore at East Georgia State 
College majoring in biology. Carley is a Correll Scholar, a mem-
ber of Phi Theta Kappa, and was recently named to the Student 
Leadership Development Program at EGSC.

Welcome Carley!

FULFORD ADVISORY BOARD WELCOMES NEW MEMBER



Mark Your Calender! 
8th Annual Family Astronomy Night

THURSDAY - NOVEMBER 1
Our 8th Annual Family Astronomy Night will be held Thursday, November 1, 
from 5:00 p.m. until 7:30 p.m.  We anticipate an exciting evening!  Astronomy 
Consultant, Tom Faller, will provide an assortment of telescopes for sky ob-
servation and a variety of hands-on science activities will be provided by 
EGSC science instructors, as well as Erin Youmans, Magnolia Midlands GYSTC 
Coordinator.  Two planetarium shows will also be part of the event. 

FALL SAT REVIEWS TO BE HELD 
There are many parts of a successful college application, the most important of which is high school 
grades. Many view the second most important part as the SAT score. 

In an effort to familiarize students with the SAT test directions, the types of questions on the test, and the 
necessary skills for SAT success in the math, writing, and language sections, the Fulford Center will offer 
two review sessions for area students.  SAT Reading/Writing/ Language Review will be held October 15-
18 from 4:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m. The SAT Math Review will take place October 22-25 from 4:00 p.m. 
until 6:00 p.m.  The fee is $10 for one week or $15 for both weeks.  Students will receive a test review 
notebook and sample test sections.

The review sessions aim to equip students to achieve the highest possible score on the test.  The sessions 
are taught by highly qualified and experienced instructors. Interested students should register through their 
school counselor or contact the Center at 289-2464.

CORRELL SCHOLARS BEGIN 4th YEAR OF BOBCAT BUDDIES
                                   
Last spring, twenty-seven students were named as 2018-19 Correll Scholars at East Georgia. The service com-
ponent of the Correll Scholarship requires that students mentor/tutor local elementary students.   Last month, the 
Scholars began working with selected students from Swainsboro Elementary School through the Bobcat Buddies 
Program.  We are delighted to begin our fourth year of this important outreach program.

The Buddies meet each Tuesday and Thursday after school at the Center, and the Emanuel County School District 
graciously provides  transportation from Swainsboro Elementary to the Fulford Center for each session.  It’s gratify-
ing to see such positive interaction between the college students and the younger students.  No doubt, both groups 
will benefit tremendously as a result of the program, and we anticipate another rewarding year.

We hope you’ll join 
us for this fun-filled 

annual event!


